                  REGULAR SESSION, BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY, SEPTEMBER 27, 2010



The Board of Public Works and Safety of Plymouth, Indiana, met in Regular Session on September 27, 2010, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the City Building, 124 N. Michigan St., Plymouth, IN.  
Mayor Senter presided for Board Members Delp, Gardner, Neidig and Smith.  City Engineer Gaul, City Attorney Chipman and Secretary Hutchings were also present.  
Members Gardner and Smith moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the last regular session of the Board of Public Works and Safety on September 13, and the special session of September 21, 2010 and to dispense with reading them since they have been reviewed and found to be correct.  The motion carried.
City Engineer Gaul reviewed the bid tabulations for the bids for the street and sidewalk projects for 2010 that were opened at the last meeting.  Gaul recommended awarding the bid to Rieth-Riley, who was the overall low bidder.

Board Members Smith and Gardner moved and seconded to award the bid to Rieth-Riley in the amount of $378,825.00.  The motion carried.

City Attorney Chipman announced that two sealed quotes were received as well as a faxed quote.  He noted that the faxed quote is a substantial defect from the specifications, but he would read it and the board could decide if they are going to waive the defect.  Chipman said the faxed quote is from Homer Services.  He read the following quotes:

Homer’s Services, 4780 N 675 W, Shipshewana, IN  


$17,558.00

Phend & Brown, Inc., PO Box 150, Milford, IN 



$49,998.78

F.E. Harding Asphalt Companies, Inc., 10151 Hague Rd, Indianapolis
$23,481.54
Board Members Gardner and Smith moved and seconded to forward the information to the Board of Aviation Commissioners for their consideration.   The motion carried.
City Engineer Gaul said he was contacted last week from Whitley Products on Stanley Drive regarding environmental monitoring wells.  Gaul asked the city attorney to verify that the city would not be responsible for maintenance or repairs in case of damages.  Gaul said that he would get information from Whitley Products for the board to consider at the next meeting.

Utility Superintendent Davidson updated the board on the city’s Wellhead Protection Phase 2 Plan.  He noted that the board approved a $25,000 consultant fee for Commonwealth Engineers to assist in the development of the plan.  Davidson said that this is due next year and part of the plan is to update the local planning team from phase one.  He said that following members have been chosen due to their fit within the framework of the plan as well ad IDEM’s guidelines.  Those members are Mayor Senter, Utility Superintendent Donnie Davidson, Assistant Water Superintendent Jeff Yeazel, Marshall County Emergency Management Agency Director Clyde Avery, Fire Chief Andy Metsker, a representative from the Marshall County Health Department, Assistant Wastewater Superintendent and Pre-Treatment Coordinator Larry Hatcher, a representative from Commonwealth Engineers, Plan Consultant Bill Neal and Dave Miller, who is a developer and land owner in the area of the wellhead protection.  Davidson noted that the Wellhead Protection is mandated.  The first meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 19, 2010 at 10:00 a.m. at the wastewater treatment facility.
Building Commissioner Hammonds reported on the Review of Order to Take Action, Michael Brown, 300 Klinger.  Hammonds said that Brown has made significant progress on the project and he recommended no further action at this time.
Fire Chief Metsker reviewed the following letter to the board:







September 26, 2010

Chief Metsker, 

It is with mixed emotions that I write this letter, but when one decides to retire it can’t come soon enough.  I thought it would be easy to walk out of my workplace but I have found differently.  Over the past twenty-five years I have made many wonderful and close friends.  I wish to thank everyone that had a part in allowing me to serve this fine community for these past years.  I have served this community and its citizens with great passion and have developed a commitment to the betterment of this fine community for which I am very proud. 

With that being said I submit my letter of retirement effective the 1st day of November, 2010.  My last work day will be October 26, 2010. 

I hope and pray that the next chapter of my life will be as rewarding as this one.  At this point in time I plan to stay on as a volunteer for both EMS and Fire.  And if there is anything I may be of assistance please feel free to contact me.

Respectfully submitted, 

S/ John R. Grolich

Fire Chief Metsker asked permission to begin the hiring process.

Members Gardner and Smith moved and seconded to approve the request.  The motion carried.

Chief of Police Cox announced that Oakhill Cemetery was recently damaged pretty heavily as a result of vandalism.  He said that his department is handling the investigation.

Street Superintendent Marquardt asked permission to solicit quotes to replace an eleven year old, ¾-ton pickup truck.  He explained that it was removed from the 2011 Budget and he has funds within the capital expenditures in the 2010 Budget to cover the purchase now.

Members Smith and Delp moved and seconded to approve the request.  The motion carried.

Marquardt presented the following written report to the board:

City of Plymouth Street Dept

2124 Western Ave.

Plymouth, IN

Phone 574-936-2017   Fax 574-936-3551

Date:  
September 20, 2010

To:  
The Board of Public Works and Safety

After the August 23, 2010 meeting Mayor Senter spoke with INDOT LaPorte District about the parking on Michigan St. and they gave him permission to put the lines in at a 50 degree angle.

The Street Dept. painted the parking lines on N. Michigan St. between La Porte and Jefferson on September 14, 2010 at a 50 degree angle per the plan submitted by Brent Martin.

After implementing the state required 20’ distance from the crosswalk and the first parking space, 13 additional parking spaces were acquired in this project.

Thank you,

S/ Jim Marquardt

Clerk-Treasurer Hutchings read the following request:
9/15/10 – First United Church of Christ at 321 N. Center St., will have a fish fry on Friday, October 1.  We request that the alley behind the church be closed off between 1:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. that day.  We also request barricades to be placed along Adams Street on the north side of the building that morning.  I would be happy the make this request in person at the Board of Works meeting September 27.  S/ Robert W. Manuwal, Council President, 1013 W. LaPorte St., Ply.
Members Smith and Gardner moved and seconded to approve the request.  The motion carried.

Board Members Smith and Gardner moved and seconded to allow the salaried payroll for September 1-15, 2010 and the claims for September 27, 2010, as entered in Claim Register #2010.  The motion carried.
There being no further business to discuss, Board Members Delp and Gardner moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  The meeting was declared adjourned at 6:26 p.m.







S/Toni L. Hutchings, IAMC/CMC/CPFA







Secretary and Finance Officer

APPROVED:

S/Mark Senter
Presiding Officer
The following request was referred to the proper committee to act:

9/24/10 – We need to have a tree cut down on our property.  (It is in the city right of way.)  It has a rotten spot and has been determined to be a danger to our house. (Steve Listenberger looked at it.)  We will mark the tree with paint.  It is on the more western side of our two maple trees.  S/ Janice Wagoner, 616 Rex St., Plymouth  936-8714  Wagoner’s Music 
